Dear Mr. Rabassi,

As the National Focal Point of the Aarhus Convention, Juan Manuel García Bartolomé, is in Geneva today and tomorrow for a meeting on a Convention-related matter, a full translation of the Murcia Town Planning Department Report could not be completed in such a short space of time (by 1pm on 17th December). The last few paragraphs of the Report have been sent for consideration by the Committee as regards the Comments of the draft findings and recommendations on Aarhus Communication C24. However, the English version of the Report can be sent to the Secretariat at a later date, if you wish. 

REPORT

“… As regards the inconvenience mentioned in Findings and Recommendations of allowing the public viewing of records during the Christmas or summer holiday periods, it should be pointed out that this Administration operates normal working hours during these periods; that the applicable legislation does not provide for this matter; and that, in theory, it is not inconvenient to carry on with the processing set down in the regulations rather than suspending it in holiday periods. In fact, it is even more convenient for the general public to visit government offices at these times and exercise their right to information as it is compatible with their working hours and commitments.

Lastly, regarding fee collection for issuing copies, we would like to reiterate that in the act of approval of the decree on the fee, the financial assessment explains the setting of this fee, in which it specifies that only 48.68% of the cost of this service is covered, with no mention of the lodging of appeals against the setting of the fee amount in the decree.

Nonetheless, in the light of all the events described, this information will be passed on to the Tax Authorities in order to consider a review of the fee amount for next year or to set a new fee for issuing copies of documents affected by the Aarhus Convention.”

Best regards,

Mª Gema Martín López

